MINUTES OF THE PERSONNEL/CURRICULUM COMMITTEE OF THE GOVERNING BODY OF SIR JOHN CASS’S FOUNDATION AND RED COAT CHURCH OF ENGLAND SECONDARY SCHOOL, HELD ON TUESDAY,  29th APRIL 2014 @ 5.30pm.
 PRESENT.            David Pascall (Chair) Haydn Evans,   Saeed Deen.  
, Charles Lovibond, Jo Lawson Hendrika Santer Bream
In attendance:.  Robert Harris,  Leena Hussain. Neil Jones
Janet White   (Clerk)       Declaration of Interests – None

1)   APOLOGIES.           

     . John Thurley ( on holiday) Georgina Brewis ( Child care)  Bronwen Stuckey(another meeting), Helen Meixner
        Absent Celia Swan. 
2)   MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETINGS ON  4th March  2014.
        These were agreed & signed
3)     MATTERS ARISING. 
        None..      




                                                                                                                                                          
4) PRESENTATIONS. – Drama. Fran Cervi.  Head of Drama. 
This had become a very good department obtaining very good results.  
All feedback had been positive.  

At KS3 all students took 1 hour  lesson per week. 

At KS4 It increased to 5 lessons per fortnight. 

At KS5 It again increased to 10 per fortnight but some was out of school hours.  

They all worked very hard and were committed to this subject.  It particularly suited the less able.  

KS4 
There were 20 students in the group and they were preparing for examinations.  

        At this level there was written paper to be taken.  
        Staffing – There was one full time member of staff and two part time.  A new NQT would be starting in July so that she could be fully involved in September.  
       AS Level.  

       There was a move to remove AS level exams This would be much better for this department as AS level was very pressurised. 


I have enjoyed teaching in this school for 20 years.  The support I have had is excellent as this is not an E BACC subject.    Originally Drama was combined with the Music department but now they work separately and occasionally join for a performance.  

       Students are taken to some theatres in London for particular reasons.  Recently they went to Midsummer Nights Dream.  It was very good.  
       Some pupils do go on to perform – One ex student was  in the show at the Hammersmith Lyric now.  .  

DP  Thanked Fran Cervi for her presentation and said that he would be prepared to sponsor one  of  the student  trips to a show.  He had been impressed with the results of Drama and the obvious commitment of FC.  
5)  REVIEW of STAFFING & MENTORS. – Haydn Evans.  
       There was no change.   There were 55 Academic Tutors which was very large & probably
        needed to be revised.  .
       There was a high turnover of staff but the school had a full compliment now. 
6)  STAFF SICKNESS. Leena Hussain.  
Details had been given to members.  There was not much change.  There were only 2 long term sick.  Most absences were in the support departments and not teachers.  

7)  APPOINTMENT OF NEW DEPUTY HEAD                                                  

        The ‘Chair’ expressed the disappointment that RH was leaving but congratulated him on his  new appointment.  The applications from teachers for the post would be received by 9th May when it will be decided who will attend for interview.  The interviews will be on 15th May at 8.30am.  Seven governors had agreed to attend so far.  

8) The SIP and SEF.  

      No new information.  
9) THE EXTENDED PROJECT.  

        The pilot had been disused at the last meeting and a report would be available by the end of the year.    
10)  Language College & Business & Enterprise – HE.   
          It was only a very short time since the presentation to the Governing body.  The extra items were:- 
            Business & Enterprise.

· A Young Enterprise project run by a group of Year 10 students was being set up. The group were establishing a small business in the school and then setting up a market stall later in the year at Spitalfields Market.  This was part of a borough competition which this school had won in the past.   
       Gifted & Talented
· Year 10/11 KS4 & SLT mentoring focusing on differentiation by outcome and pot 16 choices

· 2 students had gained places at Cambridge University.  .  

         Language College 
· Students from SJCR visit Cadiz at the end of May. 

· A group of 10 Year 12 students would do work experience in Cordoba, Spain later in the term.   

 11)   ANY OTHER BUSINESS.   

· New Pay Policy for September.  This would be discussed at the Finance Committee and then go to the Governing Body for agreement.  
· A log in place for governor items was discussed to improve communication.  This was a good idea but needed  further discussion.  

· Language provision for years 7 & 8 were discussed and information would be sent to the Governing Body for discussion  the position.  
12)    ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA.                                                                          
Presentation = ?. .  Review of Staffing and Mentors, Policies for review:  School Improvement   Plan  & SEF, School Improvement Plan,  the Extended Project,  Reports from Language College & Business & Enterprise Report, Agenda Items, Confidential Matters. 
13)    CONFIDENTIAL ITEMS.   
The meeting ended at 6.45pm..        

Next meeting:   Tuesday, 17th June  2014 at 5.30pm. 
Signed.  …………………………………………….           Date    ………………………

